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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
June 5, 2014
3:00p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Patti Anania (Chair), Marcella Lowe, Joe Andrews, Danny Becton, Diane Brown
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Tommy Carter – Council Auditor’s Office
The meeting was called to order at 3:03 p.m. by Chairwoman Anania and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.
#748 – Quarterly Budget Summary
Chairwoman Anania said that she will ask Commissioner John Campbell to review this audit, as he did a good job on the previous quarterly summary. Mr. Campbell has indicated that he can’t attend the Audit Committee meetings, but would be happy to review audits and report at the full commission meeting.
#749 – JTA Accounts Payable Audit

Commissioner Andrews had read the report and noted that the auditee responses were all in agreement with the recommendations.

Motion: approve without comment, with the committee chair to check back in 6 months for progress on responses – approved.
#750 – Government in the Sunshine review
Chairwoman Anania will ask Commissioner George Spencer to review this audit. Tommy Carter said that the Council Auditor had requested that the report change from annual to bi-annual, which has been approved by Council and the next report will be due in June 2016. The window for the Auditor’s Office to review the data will expand to 2 months (April and May).
In the Old Business section of the full commission meeting Marcella Lowe will bring up the need to recruit new commissioners and excite them about the work of the commission.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:33 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division

Posted 6.5.14
5:00 p.m.
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